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24.6.21
Dear Parents and Carers,                                        
Please find below the outcomes of the parent/carer questionnaire. Thank you for all your kind words and additional comments and suggestions. We were very pleased with the number of responses we received. These have been collated with our feedback below.
Kind regards,

Mrs. Winn and Mrs. Forrest
	
	                                            1 response = 1.5%     
66 responses
	Strongly agree/ Agree
	Disagree/Strongly disagree

	1
	My child enjoys school          
	100%
	

	2
	The school keeps my child safe  
	100%
	

	3
	The school informs me about my child’s progress
	94%
	6%

	4
	My child is making enough progress at this school
	98.5%
	1.5%

	5
	The teaching is good at this school
	100%
	

	6
	The school helps me to support my child’s learning
	95.5%
	4.5%

	7
	The school helps my child to have a healthy lifestyle
	97%
	3%

	8
	The school makes sure that my child is well prepared for the future (e.g. transition between classes)
	97%
	3%

	9
	The school meets my child’s particular needs 
	100%
	

	10
	The school deals effectively with unacceptable behaviour
	94%
	6%

	11 
	The school takes account of my suggestions and concerns
	100%
	

	12 
	The school is led and managed effectively
	98.5%
	1.5%

	13
	Overall, I am happy with my child’s experience at this school
	100%
	


Following a year of online learning experiences for you and your child. Please could you let us know your thoughts about the types of learning opportunities that you were provided with? We also welcome your feedback about the Tapestry and Seesaw platforms.

Comments:

· Our daughter had a wide range of tasks provided. We were absolutely overwhelmed by the support, kindness and resources offered by her teachers. Every curriculum subject was offered with a choice of tasks in many cases which suited us as a family. The team couldn’t have done more and regular videos with instructions/messages/reading from staff helped our daughter feel connected. Thoroughly impressed by the school’s response to online learning.

· There was a variety of work provided on Seesaw and there was no pressure to complete it all. Work submitted was responded to quickly and lots of praise and encouragement was given. We liked the fact that there were no live lessons to participate in – instead we were able to fit the home learning in and around our own work commitments.

· Seesaw and Tapestry are really effective communication tools – it’s great to see photos of my child’s work and the ‘reminders’ are really useful! Online provision during lockdown was plenty and varied.

· Throughout the year of online learning the teachers were great at providing lots of different learning opportunities through Tapestry such as print outs, online games, ideas for home learning etc.

· The teachers always made sure that we, as parents, were supported.

· The Seesaw platform was very effective, easy to use.

· Tapestry is great, it’s easy to use and I love that it tells me about what my child does at school.

· A variety of plans, like Seesaw, very happy.

· Excellent outcome, the teachers were always there for the children. Personally I don’t think you could have done better with the online learning.

· Tapestry is great, easy to use and a good way to communicate between home and school. Online opportunities during lockdown were very good. The teachers regularly uploaded helpful learning videos and set weekly work that was clear and simple to complete at home. There was no pressure either which was great!

· The work on Tapestry was really well done. The teachers’ videos were particularly nice to keep the faces familiar for the children.

Suggestions re online learning/Tapestry and Seesaw:

· One thing lacking was live online/Zoom lessons, this would have been helpful not just for education but emotionally (11 parent/carer comments) Although I do understand/recognise the challenge in a small school like Colgate setting this up.
We recognise this request and should we find ourselves moved to online learning in the future, we will ensure that there is an element of live interaction for the children.

· Tapestry is good as a learning journal but not good for general or urgent messages. It can be overwhelming with so much work set.

· Tapestry is fine but they could make it a little more user friendly – especially when there is a lot of material on there.
We are investigating moving to using the Seesaw platform from January 2022 for Year 1 onwards.

If you have any further comments or suggestions, please use the space below. It’s really helpful to know what’s working well for your child in school. 

Comments:

· I feel that every teacher at Colgate genuinely cares about my son and his learning as well as his overall happiness at school. I have no concerns about my son attending school and am delighted that he was offered a place at Colgate.

· Overall amazing school, everyone in the Colgate building makes the school outstanding.

· As always this is one of the best schools around, there is a very good team and I would recommend this school anytime. Thank you for all of your efforts.

· Board games and after school club are amazingly run. Staff are fab and it is easy to book. Good value for money and my child loves the snack provided.

· Friendly and helpful staff – nothing is ever too much trouble!

· General communication about school events i.e. Children in Need/Sports day is very good and plenty of notice is given.

· We are very pleased with our child’s learning at Colgate. A selection of activities such as Forest school is always provided. We see lots of progress week by week with learning and feel confident in the education provided by Colgate.

· The amazing environment you provide allows my son to feel comfortable. Plus you always help us when needed. Thank you.

· We have had a very positive experience so far at Colgate. The teaching has been excellent and we are pleased with the way the children are nurtured and helped to navigate life. The leadership during Covid has been great with regular updates and clear messages. The support during online was really strong.

· I am so so pleased with the amount of progress my daughter has made during her first year at school. She enjoys learning, really likes her teachers and loves her friends. I really love all of the encouragement and praise that she gets, it really boosts her confidence! Thank you!

· Our son joined Colgate in September and it was the best decision we ever made! He has grown so much in confidence and this has been noticed by other family members. He is much happier at Colgate and a lot less anxious than he was at his previous school. We are so grateful to the teachers for helping him to settle in and for all the support they have given him. All of the staff at Colgate are amazing and we are so happy that our boys are part of the Colgate family.

Suggestions:
· The only concerns I have are around road safety. Queuing for Apple class in the morning for up to 10 minutes with small children (many with younger siblings) next to a busy road. The kids can’t stand still that long, won’t stay apart and frequently block the path for others. It can be quite scary at times.

If restrictions are lifted and school guidance allows, we are planning to re-open the playground before school in September.

· Perhaps more homework to help with transition to Secondary school (3 parent/carer comments)

This is something that we will be ensuring is in place in Upper Key Sage 2.

· My disagree on healthy lifestyle is based on my children’s comments about the restricted menu options during the pandemic – particularly the closure of the salad bar.
The salad bar will be reinstated from September.

· Could Breakfast club rather than Board games be offered?

This would require two members of staff which would result in the club potentially running at a loss. Children are very welcome to bring a breakfast snack to the club.

· I would like to see some sort of cooking/baking club if it was possible.
We are planning to have themed sessions at Dragons after school club which will involve some cooking options.
· Greater emphasis on team sports.

We are having extra PE lessons as part of our locality work. These were planned to work towards team activities between the local small schools. As a result of Covid, these lessons have had to remain in house but the plan is to move to inter school competition in the coming year.

· As a working parent it is really difficult that all your parent meetings are so early in the day. Could you do more evening meetings?
If you are working full time and unable to make afternoon sessions, please let us know and we will endeavour to arrange a time to suit you if we can.
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